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Chair’s Letter to the Membership 

SECTION OFFICERS 
  

Chair: Renee Reedy 
328-0030 // renee.reedy@r2solutionsllc.com 
 
Vice Chair: Joe Kosteczko 
232-1859 // jkostecz@odu.edu  
 
Secretary: Neil St. Clair  
630-4173 // nstclair@fairleadint.com 
 
Treasurer: Chuck Doty  
298-9394 // chuckdoty0303@gmail.com 
 

SECTION COMMITTEES 
 

Arrangements & Newsletter: David Jarvis 
636-1661 // djarvis79@gmail.com 
 
EOQ Awards: Andy Vasquez  
434-8223 // mightymo5@verizon.net 
 
FMMS: Charlie Pfeifer 
424-2013 // charlie@cgpfam.net 
 
FMMS: Jessica Galassie  
(609) 668-1797 // galassie@gmail.com 
 
MegaRust: Dave Zilber  
266-2193 // djzilber@gmail.com   
 
Membership Chair: LaRue Dickinson 
969-0770 // ldickinson@aerotek.com 
 
Newsletter & STEM: Andi McCusker 
630-4173 // amccusker@fairleadint.com 
 
Programs Co-Chair: Juan Orozco 
(571) 529-4447 // jorozco@auxsysinc.com 
 
Programs Co-Chair: Garrett Farman 
793-8611 // gfarman@tsoln-inc.com 
 
Section Councilor: Vincent Janowiak  
534-1904 // vincent.janowiak@hii-tsd.com  
 
Social Media: Pam Schools 
572-7839 // pamgschools@gmail.com 

 
Web Master: Lon Scofield 
635-3613 // scofvb@verizon.net 

 

   (Area code 757 unless specified) 

Greetings Tidewater Members and Friends, 
 
As we finish off the last turkey sandwich, and before we run full speed 
into the holiday season, what better time to reflect on all we are thankful 
for.   
 
High on my list is the number and enthusiasm of our members who     
volunteer to support our Section, our Communities, our Society, and our 
Nation.  As you read through the newsletter, remember that without these 
active members, the pages would be blank.   
 
As many of you heard, ODU is taking a leadership role in a coordinated, 
regional effort to ensure a thriving maritime ecosystem that benefits not 
only Hampton Roads, but the entire Commonwealth. For our November 
dinner/meeting, we were excited to hear from Ms. Elspeth McMahon, 
the inaugural Associate Vice President for Maritime Initiatives at Old       
Dominion University, who is leading that effort.  Ms. McMahon shared 
her vision of how to better align the maritime industries in Hampton 
Roads.  At the end of her talk, our members were lined up to see how we 
can help in realizing that vision.   
 
Please note the change in our December meeting guest speaker, as we 
welcome the President of ASNE, Admiral Mark Hugel, USN (Ret), on 
December 14th.  We look forward to hearing his remarks on the Society 
and what the future holds. Be sure to get this one on your calendar.  
 
If you are a student, parent of a student, or know a student interested in 
pursuing a degree in a field related to naval engineering, be sure to check 
out the information on page 10 to apply for an ASNE scholarship for the 
2023-2024 school year.  The deadline to submit your package is fast   
approaching.  
 
Also, calling all students! Now is the best time to become an ASNE 
member and start building your network.  We have enough pledged free 
student memberships inside our local section that no student should have 
to pay anything. Pass it on to any student you know and point them in our 
direction. We’ll get them signed up. 
 
Be sure to check out the newsletter and our website for future events and 
get involved!  2023 is shaping up to be a busy year and there is no better 
time to get involved and join one of our teams. 
 
Thank you again for all you do to support our Section!    
 
Hope to see you all at our next dinner/meeting on Dec 14th.  
 
Renée Reedy 
ASNE TW Section Chair 
ASNE.Tidewater.Social@gmail.com 

mailto:ASNE.Tidewater.social@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/TidewaterSectionASNE/
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• Members: $33 in advance / $35 at the door 
• Non-members: $38 in advance / $40 at the door 
• Military: $20 in advance / $25 at the door 
• Students: $10 in advance / $15 at the door 

ASNE TW December Dinner/ Meeting Program 

The ASNE Tidewater Section will hold the next dinner/meeting program on December 14, 2022. The   
program will be an in-person event only.  Our guest speaker is RADM Mark Hugel, USN (Ret.), ASNE 
President. We look forward to seeing you!  
 
Place:  Holiday Inn Virginia Beach-Norfolk at 5655 Greenwich Road, Virginia Beach  
Time:  5:30-6:00pm Cocktails and Networking; 6:00-8:00pm Dinner and Program 
Cost:  
 
 
 

 
RADM Mark Hugel, USN (Ret.) is the Senior Vice President, Submarine Logistics & Product Lifecycle 
Campaign for CACI International, Inc. He was commissioned in June 1977 after earning a Bachelor of  
Science degree in Systems Engineering from the United States Naval Academy. He was accepted into the 
Navy Nuclear Propulsion Program and was subsequently assigned to sea tours in USS ENTERPRISE 
(CVN 65), USS MISSISSIPPI (CGN 40) and USS ABRAHAM LINCOLN (CVN 72). While assigned to 
MISSISSIPPI, he was designated a Surface Warfare Officer and during his tour in ABRAHAM            
LINCOLN, he was accepted for lateral transfer into the Navy’s Engineering Duty Officer Program.  
 
In June 1992, Rear Admiral Hugel completed his graduate education at the Massachusetts Institute of 
Technology, earning a Master of Science degree in Naval Architecture and Marine Engineering, and a 
Master of Science degree in Mechanical Engineering. He subsequently served in acquisition, shipbuilding 
and ship maintenance tours at Supervisor of Shipbuilding, Newport News, Virginia and Norfolk Naval 
Shipyard, Portsmouth, VA.  
 

In his third tour at Norfolk Naval Shipyard, he was the 100th  
Shipyard Commander. After promotion to Flag rank, he was    
Deputy Director for Fleet Readiness on the Chief of Naval        
Operations staff, and his last active duty assignment was as Deputy 
Commander, Logistics, Maintenance and Industrial Operations 
(SEA04), at the Naval Sea Systems Command. After retiring from 
the Navy in 2009, he began his employment with CACI and was 
selected to lead CACI’s Norfolk, Virginia office. During his tenure 
at CACI, he was initially the Division Group Manager and        
Operating Group Manager for Navy Logistics, and subsequently 
led the initial stand-up of the Logistics and Material Readiness 
(LMR) market team.  

 
His current assignment is as Senior Vice President and 
leader of CACI’s Submarine Logistics and Product   
Lifecycle Management campaign team, continuing his  
lifelong work as a logistics and maintenance professional.  

 

Please register on our website by noon Monday December 12.   

https://asne-tw.org/event-5013555
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ASNE TW November Dinner/Meeting Highlights 

 Our November dinner/meeting guest speaker was Ms. Elspeth McMahon, ODU Associate Vice        
President for Maritime Initiatives.  Elspeth discussed ODU’s future establishment of the School of Supply 
Chain, Logistics, and Maritime Operations and her role coordinating ODU's programs, outreach, and    
services that engage with the region's maritime enterprises. These include port logistics and supply chain; 
shipbuilding and repair; naval sustainment; offshore wind energy; and coastal resilience. Following her 
presentation there was an excellent Q&A period with the dinner attendees.   
 
 

Future Dinner/Meeting Program Dates 

December 14 2022 

January 18 2023 

February 15 2023 

March 15 2023 

April 19 2023 

May 17 2023 
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ASNE Membership Rates Significantly Reduced! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ASNE is excited to announce significantly reduced rates for all membership categories available to naval 
engineers and STEM advocates who support providing the best technology, education, and resources 
available to the naval community they serve. 
 
ASNE has also launched a new auto-renew program that provides discounted rates (some categories at 
one-third to one-half the previous rate) for those who opt in.  
 
New Membership Rates: 
Active-Duty Military / U.S. Gov't Personnel. Rate: ....$60 {Auto-Renew: $48} 
ASNE Annual Member. Rate: .....................................$96 {Auto-Renew: $72} 
Young Engineer Member. Rate: ..................................$60 {Auto-Renew: $48} 
Student Membership. Rate:...........................................$24 {No Auto-Renew} 
Spouse Member. Rate: .................................................$35 {Auto-Renew: $24} 
Digital (e-membership). Rate: .....................................$72 {Auto-Renew: $60} 
Emeritus Members. Rate: ............................................$50 {No Auto-Renew} 
 
New Lifetime Membership Rates: 
Current age 59 and under. Rate:.....................................$1,980 
Current age 60-79. Rate:.................................................$990 
Current age 80+. Rate:....................................................$96 
 
We hope that, if you are able, you will consider adding a contribution to ASNE so we can continue and 
expand our scholarship, professional development and STEM educational resources to active-duty      
personnel, veterans, young professionals and students. 

  
Visit our website to view more information on our benefits and our new auto-renew program.  

Questions? Please email membership@navalengineers.org or call us at 703-836-6727.  
 

For information on registration, sponsorships, tabletops, and more please visit:  
https://www.navalengineers.org/Membership/Membership-Application  

mailto:membership@navalengineers.org
http://url5879.navalengineers.org/ls/click?upn=oXM9BXifwsRY0qll8mR2GTYeE9ZINYg4-2FaZAgF69dUHn2OOuNLyzqlHWAFrYpKyplilT8ul2YvQRzXIqW3t2L5vTL9wmplp-2B0vO-2BEXnJlWjOd3j8fv0LY0ek4M93JNTGVhv2NUxlC4e-2Bbcx5Kg0dcPVtS74C72rQvgbQpRZrSgWTrZONwNAt1kS3U3THRZO9beHLAPgYRnfU
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Steel America’s Open House at Colonna’s Shipyard 

Some of our members and guests attended the Open House at Steel America last month.  Jessica 
Galassie noted “the new technology and machinery is amazing. This would be a great tour for High 
School and College students...to see the industry using manufacturing machines and how the trades now 
need to know the hands on work and control the machines helping them.” 
 
Vance Hull, Director of Business Development at Colonna’s, said he thought it was a successful event, 
well attended, and lots of interest shown. Chris Chapman, Director of IMS, Steel America, thanked the 
visitors who attended their Open House: “On behalf of all my colleagues here at Steel America, we     
appreciate your attendance at our open house. We thoroughly enjoyed showing off the new buildings, 
expanded fabrication and machining capabilities with you! With our advanced capabilities, the Steel 
America team is ready and willing to assist with your future projects.” 
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STEM Grant Awarded to Local Elementary School 

Atlantic Shores Christian School’s (ASCS) STEM Academy in Chesapeake exists to encourage          
creativity, perseverance, and problem solving in their students, igniting a love for learning as they grow. 
The students are exposed to scientific concepts with real world applications in a fun and exciting         
environment. The STEM program at ASCS is a unique educational program designed to engage students 
in exploratory learning and help the students develop necessary critical thinking skills. Instruction is   
inquiry-based, process-focused and student-centered. Teamwork, collaboration and communication is a 
major focus, in addition to providing students the opportunity to have ownership of their own learning. 
Technology provides creative and innovative ways to solve problems and apply what has been learned.  
 
The military, particularly the Navy, is well represented in ASCS’s student population and they like to 
expose the students to the various branches of engineering that our servicemen and women are involved 
in.  
 
For those reasons and more, ASNE Tidewater was excited to provide a STEM grant to ASCS in October 
2022. The school’s STEM teacher and students were very grateful!  Below is a message from the teacher 
and pictures of the students engaging in their STEM activity with the equipment purchased with the 
awarded funds. 
 
From Ms. Jessica Sallee, STEM/Science Lab Teacher, ASCS: 
 
“Thank you so much for the grant. My students are already enjoying the rocket purchases I was able to 
make! I’m attaching some pictures of my fifth graders creating and testing straw rockets with the  
launcher I bought. This week and next they will be building the model rockets I purchased with the grant 
money. We will launch those after Thanksgiving.” 
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ASNE TW ODU Student Chapter  

 The ASNE Tidewater ODU Student Chapter has had an eventful semester.  
It began with the ODU Organization Fair where they had 20 students join the 
Chapter! They had their first tour of the year at the Virginia Modeling,  
Analysis & Simulation Center (VMASC) at ODU.  It was an interesting and 
engaging tour of the facility (see pictures below). Next, the Chapter invited 
James Deputy to come and give a presentation about the ASNE scholarship 
opportunities.  Mr. Deputy is on the ASNE National Scholarship Committee 
and a member of the Tidewater Section. The students really appreciated his 
informative presentation about scholarship program. 
 
The ASNE TW ODU Student Chapter is now gathering nominees for a new ASNE ODU Student Chapter 
Chairperson.  For more information about the Chair position or about the ODU Chapter in general, please      
contact ODU Student Chapter President Daniel Erdogan at derdo001@odu.edu. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

mailto:derdo001@odu.edu


9 

  

Tidewater 
Times 

December 
2022 

Call for ASNE 2022 Award Nominations is now Open! 

 The call for ASNE’s Annual Awards Program Nominations is now Open!  
There is no award more meaningful for a true professional than that given by one's peers.  

 
ASNE Annual Awards 

 
Each year the American Society of Naval Engineers (ASNE) celebrates excellence in our         
profession by recognizing individuals who have demonstrated exceptional achievement in one or 
more facets of naval engineering. The prestigious  ASNE Annual Awards Program honors        
professionals engaged in any of the many aspects of naval engineering, including government  
employees, members of the uniformed services, and those employed in the defense industry, in 
academia, or elsewhere in the private sector.  
 
Society Awards 
 

ASNE Gold Medal Award (Engineering)  
Solberg Award (Research) 
Harold E. Saunders Award (Lifetime Achievement) 
Frank G. Law Award (Service to ASNE) 
Claud A. Jones Award (Fleet Engineering) 
Frank C. Jones Award (Intermediate/Depot Maintenance & Alterations)   
Rosenblatt "Young Naval Engineer" Award 
"Jimmie" Hamilton Award (Best Technical Paper) 
Clifford G. Geiger Award (Naval Logistics) 

 
Student Awards 
 
Student awards are given by ASNE at the following academies and universities for outstanding 
performance in a particular area.  
 

U.S. Naval Academy 
U.S. Coast Guard Academy  
U.S. Merchant Marine Academy 
Brand Award--MIT Naval Construction & Engineering Course (2N) 
Surface Warfare Officer School Command--Senior Officer School Material Readiness Course "Top 

Snipe" 
 

Review the 2022 ASNE Award Nomination Guidelines  
 

To submit a nomination, please download the 2022 Nomination Template. Email your nomina-
tion package to: awards@navalengineers.org by close of business, Monday, January 23, 2023! 

 
For further information, please email  awards@navalengineers.org or call ASNE HQ at  

(703) 836-6727. 

https://www.navalengineers.org/Awards
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Awards*collapse8_1__;Iw!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3VMCon19m_IAILWDrnMEoNBnCPeg$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Awards*collapse8_2__;Iw!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3VMCon19m_IAILWDrnMEqEJlDZ3Q$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Awards*collapse8_3__;Iw!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3VMCon19m_IAILWDrnMEo-FQMs_g$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Awards*collapse8_4__;Iw!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3VMCon19m_IAILWDrnMEpIKuelGg$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Awards*collapse8_5__;Iw!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3VMCon19m_IAILWDrnMEqxjTHKjA$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Awards*collapse8_6__;Iw!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3VMCon19m_IAILWDrnMEq2fU4s5g$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Awards*collapse8_7__;Iw!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3VMCon19m_IAILWDrnMErlQVBsjA$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Awards*collapse8_8__;Iw!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3VMCon19m_IAILWDrnMEpqSoKtdA$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Awards*collapse8_9__;Iw!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3VMCon19m_IAILWDrnMEqx3c5EHA$
https://www.navalengineers.org/Awards
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Awards*collapse9_1__;Iw!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3VMCon19m_IAILWDrnMErudyCAuQ$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Awards*collapse9_2__;Iw!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3VMCon19m_IAILWDrnMEqt6szZvA$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Awards*collapse9_3__;Iw!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3VMCon19m_IAILWDrnMEoZrl9eAw$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Awards*collapse9_4__;Iw!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3VMCon19m_IAILWDrnMEqgvnbZfA$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Awards*collapse9_5__;Iw!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3VMCon19m_IAILWDrnMEr4WJRhzg$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Awards*collapse9_5__;Iw!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3VMCon19m_IAILWDrnMEr4WJRhzg$
https://www.navalengineers.org/Portals/16/Awards/2021/ASNE-Award-Nomination-Guidelines-2021.pdf?ver=2021-12-14-092731-340/Portals/16/Awards/2021/2021_ASNE_Award_Submission_Template.docx?ver=2021-12-09-110706-243
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.navalengineers.org/Portals/16/Awards/2022_ASNE_Award_Submission_Template*20(Rev)*5b42273*5d(1)*5b42334*5d.docx?ver=2022-10-12-131018-520__;JSUlJSU!!Nhox7I4E!I3hvHpEhqX2av3I-MNGCAx-ZeTJScuSWw35ZPZAupbRX_xgT9rT82yPcs7YK4E3
mailto:awards@navalengineers.org
mailto:awards@navalengineers.org
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ASNE 2023-2024 Scholarship Program 

  
 

 

Application submissions 
are now OPEN for the 

2023-2024 academic year! 
 

Here is a link to the    
Scholarship Application, 
general information, and 

instructions.  
 

The application deadline 
is February 6, 2023. 

https://www.navalengineers.org/Portals/16/Students/Scholarship/ASNE_Scholarship_Application_2023-2024%5b41483%5d.pdf
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MACC is Coming to Portsmouth! 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Anchor down with ASNE at MACC! 

 
Join us June 27-29 in Portsmouth, VA to experience cutting-edge craft in the in-water demos as well as a 
thoughtful exchange of operational and technical information on small boats and craft. This conference 
always brings together a wonderful cross section from government agencies, universities, corporations, 
and the entire maritime community. 

 
Plus! See the 25 university-built craft race in the five-mile Promoting Electric Propulsion competition in 
the Elizabeth River. Cheer on your alma mater! 

 
Sponsor, exhibitor and attendee registration is now open! Early Bird registration rates sail away quickly, 
so register today! 

 
Current ASNE Corporate Support members receive priority Exhibitor / In-Water Demo location selection, 
and significantly discounted rates for exhibiting and sponsoring at MACC!  

 

For all MACC details and registration, please visit our website:  

http://www.navalengineers.org/Symposia/MACC2023  
 

Interested in sponsorship or exhibit opportunities? Email sponsorships@navalengineers.org  

http://www.navalengineers.org/Symposia/MACC2023
mailto:sponsorships@navalengineers.org

